

NORTHWESTERN VETERANS T.G.M. MEMORIAL POST NEWSLETTER



<><> THE PATRIOT <> <> <>

Dedicated to the memory of New Britain WWII heroes:

Stanley T. Todzia ---- Edward J. Giramonti ---- Francis J. Majewski

As well as all past and present Vets who served our country with pride, honor and self-sacrifice.

2018 Executive Board

Commander: --- John Navarro --- Vice Commander: --- Edward Mackiewicz --- Treasurer: --- George Mucha

<u>Judge Advocate</u>: --- Paul Wilczawski --- <u>Financial Secretary</u>: --- John S. Russo Recording Secretary: --- William Flynn --- Sergeant at Arms: --- Stanley Sinkwicz

Our next monthly meeting will be held on: Sunday, January 14 @ 1:00pm. Hi Guys and Gals hope that everyone is doing well. The Financial Report was read and accepted and we are doing ok. Officers were sworn in for 2018, we accepted the following officers to the executive board, Commander John Navarro, Vice Commander Edward Mackiewicz, Treasurer George Mucha, Judge Advocate Paul Wilczawski, Financial Secretary John Russo, Recording Secretary William Flynn and Sergeant at Arms Stanley Sinkwicz.

We also would like to welcome are new members Richard Bonfiglo,Richard Ronzello,Geard Gagne, Matthew Zurek and Diane Salee,the post is growing growing growing. We would like to thank everyone who attended are Christmas party if you didn't go you missed a great time, attendance was one of our best. This is the first year we did not purchase food it was all donated by members and there family's. We would also like to thank the clean up crew they did a great job. If you have an e-mail address please send it to the post at nwvtgm@att.net. Eddy Mack would like to thank all who attended his Honorary dinner it was a great success. It will be the New Year by the time you receives this News Letter we would like to wish all are members and there family's a Happy and Healthy New Years. January 26th will be are first pizza/grinder party 6:00 PM,snow date will be January 27th if you haven't been here in a while this is a good time to see old friends and meet new ones. John Navarro is setting up a e-mail address with channel 3, any postponements will be there in the future. The post would like to recognize a milestone for one of are members Al Wojtera will be 98 this month Al is one of our most consistent members, he is at the post twice a day every day, he is always in a good mood, he tells a joke or a funny story, and when you shake his hand shake it like a man, Happy Birthday Al and many many more.

January 1st, we begin collecting annual dues. \$25 thru age 69, \$10 age 70 thru 79, \$5 80 thru 89, \$1.00-90 and over. Dues are waived for active military members.

William Flynn ---- Recording Secretary

Northwestern T.G.M. Veterans Post ---140 Curtis Street --- New Britain, CT 06053 --- Phone: (860) 223-4919 Post hours are: Mon. Wed. Thurs. Fri. Sat. --- Noon to 6:00 pm. (Closed Tues. & Sun.)

E-Mail address nwvtgm@att.net